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21 February 2022 
 

 
Mr Phillip Commandeur 
1102/103 South Wharf Drive 
DOCKLANDS VIC 3008 
 
Dear Mr Commandeur 

 
 

Application Ref. No. APP113496 
 
 

 
The Victorian Building Authority granted your application for registration as a building 
practitioner. 

On 21 February 2022 the Victorian Building Authority (VBA) granted your application for 
registration in the category of building inspector, class of building inspector (pool safety) under 
section 171 of the Building Act 1993 (the Act). 

Your period of registration is five years. Before the end of this period you will need to apply to the 
VBA to renew your registration if you wish to continue to practise as a building practitioner in 
Victoria. 

Your practitioner registration number is IN-PS 72714. You will receive a building practitioner 
registration certificate in the post within the coming weeks.  Please note there is a fee to replace 
this certificate if it is lost.   

Remember: 

• When you contact us always quote your practitioner registration number. 

• You must notify us within 14 days of any changes to your details. This includes a change of 
phone number, address or email address. 

• Your name, the building categories and classes you are registered in and any conditions 
imposed will appear in our register of registered building practitioners. You can see the register 
at www.vba.vic.gov.au. 

• Make sure that you are covered by the required insurance at all times.  If you are not covered 
by a required insurance, we must suspend your registration, and you will be deemed to be 
unregistered. 

• You must pay a fee and provide proof of the required insurance every 12 months, before your 
registration anniversary date.  If you fail to do so, the VBA will suspend your registration. 

If you have any questions about the decision, please call us on 1300 815 127. 
 
 
 

 

Yours sincerely 
Customer Experience Unit 
 

VICTORIAN BUILDING AUTHORITY 

Please send post to us at: 

Victorian Building Authority 
PO Box 536, Melbourne Vic 3001 
OR email us at buildingreg@vba.vic.gov.au  

 

 


